
 
Noah – Pre Calendar Statements 
 
 
April 24, 2007  - Leslie Stein 
 
Divorce Proceeding including custody, visitation, support and 
equitable distribution. 
 
1. That the parties oldest son’s were not emancipated as the older 
one was always in school except summer vacation. The second child did 
not abandon parent child relationship. Appellant should be receiving 
child support for both children. 
 
2. The appellant was ordered to pay the mortgage on the marital 
residence as well as full child support for the 6, then 5, then 4 
children residing with respondent. Inherent in child support is 
housing.  
 
3. Respondent was working earning approximately $35,000 and 
receiving child support and free housing. Appellant is entitled to a 
credit for housing expense. 
 
4. That the respondent appraisal for the property undervalued the 
property by over $100,000. Appellant to receive 1/2 of under 
appraisal. 
 
5. That the order of protection should never have been issued and 
as it required the appellant to turn over tapes to the respondent 
that documented her verbally abusing the children and denigrating the 
appellant in front of the children. 
 
6. That order of protection prevents the appellant from defending 
himself against the respondent false allegations by ordering not to 
tape their conversations. 
 
7. That the parties are required to immediately list and sell a 
piece of property that is attached to a rental unit owned by the 
parties’ that is 12 feet 6 inches by 153 feet ending in a swamp. The 
property adjoins the property given to the appellant in the divorce. 
 
8. That the appellant was ordered to pay 1/2 of the respondent’s 
credit card debt that was rung up by the respondent while at the same 
time was placing substantial sums of money into her employee savings 
account. If the appellant was required to pay 1/2 of this debt he 
should also have been entitled to 1/2 of the money placed into the 
employee savings accounts as both were done at the same time. 
 
 9. That the improperly denied business expenses to appellant even 
though they were proven by receipts. That the child support was not 
properly calculated. 
 



10. That the petitioner was not entitled to Judgment on arrears for 
a retroactive award. 
 
11. That requiring the appellant to provide $400,000 of life 
insurance in case of his death is an abuse of discretion as he was 
earning less than $35,000 per year and was taking care of two 
children that are residing with him. The two residing with him are 
not entitled to any part of the award. The court is penalizing these 
children for wanting to live with the appellant. 
 
12. That the award of attorney fees was abuse of discretion and 
should be reversed as both parties’ earn approximately the same 
income. 
 
 

 
November 2, 2007   Catherine Cholakis 

 
The object was to move to reargue, renew and/or modify portions 

of the judgment. Defendant was also seeking to stay the destruction 
of tapes and turning over the tapes to plaintiff’s attorney, turning 
over trailer and selling of vacant lot and reimbursement of business 
inventory disposed of by the plaintiff, etc. 

 
1. That the court stated that the defendant had commited 

numerous imp[roper acts relating to the taping of the plaintiff’s 
conversations. This is currently under appeal as the defendant did 
not commit any improper acts in taping the plaintiff yelling and 
screaming at the children while denegrading the defendant to the 
children while the defendant was on the phone taping the call. This 
was completely legal. 

 
2. That the defendant is being ordered to erase all copies of 

the conversations that were legally recorded that are on his hard 
drive. Technically, he is being ordered to erase his entire hard 
drive which includes all of his business records and court records.  

 
3. That defendant is being ordered to turn the tapes over to 

the plaintiff’s attorney who the defendant believes would either 
destroy or misplace the tapes and therefore there would be no 
evidence against her client. 

 
4. The court should not have chosen an adverse party to the 

action to control the tapes. They should have been given to a third 
party. 

 
5. The court denied the defendant’s request that the children 

be named beneficiaries fo his life insurance policy. The court stated 
that the plaintiff was to be named beneficiary in trust for the 
children and that this money was to replace the child support lost. 
That the defendant is being order to hold $400,000 in life insurance 
or $100,000 per child residing with plaintiff. The children are 6, 



11, 13 and 17. The defendant currently pays approximately $217.00 per 
week child support or $11,284 per year. Even if the defendant was to 
pay full child support for 4 children while until the youngest 
attains the age of 21, this would be a total of 14 years or $157,976. 
The defendant is being ordered to provide more than double the what 
the amount of child support would have been and there is nothing 
protecting the children from the plaintiff spending the money on 
herself. 

 
6. The court states that the plaintiff testified that the 

trailer at issue was her separate property. The plaintiff testified 
that the house trailer was her separate property as it was purchased 
with her inheritence. The defendant was not asking for the house 
trailer. This trailer the defendant built himself and was not 
purchased by the plaintiff. 
 
7. The Court in it’s Judgment of Divorce stated that there were 
items to be divided between the parties which should have at least 
included the phones as they were not specifically awarded to the 
plaintiff or requested by the plaintiff.   
 
January 2, 2008 
 

The petitioner filed a Violation of Support Petition and the 
respondent filed a Modification of Support Petition. 

 
1. The parties had stipulation to amount owed as of a certain 

date in Court and on the record. The Court then determined arrears 
prior to that date holding that they had to use the respondent’s 
documentation as the appellant did not submit evidence. As the issue 
of arrears as of that date was already stipulated to the appellant 
did believe it was necessary to submit documentation to the court. 

 
2. That the appellant was ordered to pay both child support 

and the mortgage on the former marital residence. The appellant was 
not given credit towards his child support obligation as housing is 
inherent in the basic child support obligation. Shields v. Shields, 
178 A.D.2d 923, 578 N.Y.S.2d 790 (4th Dept. 1991) 

 
3. The appellant raised the issue that he was entitled to 

child support for the two older sons who resided with him as they 
were in school full time, under 21 years of age, were not self-
supporting, and were not refusing contact with the respondent. Rubino 
v. Morgan, 224 A.D.2d 903, 638 N.Y.S.2d 524 (1996), Radin v. Radin, 
209 A.D.2d 396, 618 N.Y.S.2d 105 (1994). 

 
4. The appellant’s request for modification for support as his 

son’s were no longer allegedly emancipated should have received child 
support for them and his petition should not have been dismissed. The 
respondent should also have been ordered to pay for college expenses 
for the olde0r children as they were in college full time. 
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